2005 Conference Report – St. Paul, Minnesota

Partnering with the Federation of East European Family History Societies (FEEFHS) and Germanic Genealogy Society (GGS), SGGEE held its annual conference in St. Paul, Minnesota on August 19-21 at the Four Points by Sheraton Hotel.  The theme of the conference was “Dare to Discover:  Exploring Central and Eastern European Ancestry”.

FEEFHS is a major international genealogical federation consisting of many societies and individuals interested in central and east European genealogy.  The GGS is a Minnesota-based organization.  Additional support was provided by Family History Centers of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, Minnesota Historical Society, and the Immigration History Research Center.  A large number of other societies representing the many ethnic, religious, and regional interest groups also participated.

Running six consecutive streams over three days, over 90 presentations were given at the conference covering a wide variety of ethnic topics geared toward genealogists at the beginner, intermediate, and advanced level.  In addition, two banquets were held.  On the Friday night, FEEFHS sponsored the banquet with entertaining guest speaker, Irmgard Hein-Ellingson enlightening us about Spillville, Iowa, More Than A Czech Settlement.  At the Saturday night banquet, we were guests at GGS’s 25th Anniversary Celebration and entertained by the Tapestry Dance Group who did a number of ethnic dances.

SGGEE held its Annual Meeting on the Saturday and despite having to compete with other speakers at the same time attracted about 45 SGGEE members.  Since this was the furthest east that SGGEE has held a conference, and only the second time in the US, we were unsure how many SGGEE members we would attract.  We were pleased with this number of attendees.  For Minutes of our Annual Meeting see elsewhere on this website.

SGGEE speakers at the conference were:

Irmgard Hein Ellingson – Volhynian German Genealogy

Dick Benert – 1915 Deportations, Volhynian Germans to the East

Earl Schultz – Old Record Tell Stories

Jerry Frank – Gleaming More From Maps

Bill Remus – Internet Resources for Northern Poland

Ed Brandt – Mennonites and Volhynian Germans: A Comparison of Roots, Migrations and Settlements, with Emphasis on Manitoba
As is customary, SGGEE hosted its Research Room, providing access to SGGEE’s two main databases, the Pedigree Database (PD) and the Parish Records Index (PRI), and parts of SGGEE’s library.  Many non-SGGEE members dropped in, asked questions and got help from Research Room regulars Gary Warner and Jerry Frank.  Other SGGEE members provided backup support as well.  Their support led to at least six new members joining SGGEE after seeing what we had to offer.

From time to time SGGEE partners with other genealogical societies to bring larger conferences to its members.  There are significant advantages to sharing costs and speakers and attracting larger turnout.  This conference attracted 313 people, 271 of whom registered for the whole conference. 

Many thanks for all those who assisted in making this conference a success, to those who assisted in the Research Room and to those who volunteered to be guest speakers.  We cannot be a success without you.

See you in Edmonton in August 2006!

Earl Schultz,

Conference Chair

